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The Buchanan County School Board in a Public Hearing for the 

consideration of consolidating J. M. Bevins Elementary on Tuesday, 

April 10, 2017, at 5:00 p.m., met in the auditorium at Grundy High 

School in Slate Creek, Virginia. 

 PRESENT: Mr. Scotty Owens, Chairman 

Mr. Timothy Prater, Vice-Chairman 

Mr. David Thornbury 

Mrs. Angie McClanahan 

   Mr. Mike Thompson    

Mr. Heath Harrison 

Mrs. Easter Rife 

ADMINISTRATION 

 Mrs. Melanie Hibbitts    Superintendent 

Mrs. Carolyn Dillow    Clerk of the Board 

Mr. Jason Gallagher    Attorney 

 

Mr. Owens called to order the April 10, 2018 public hearing for 

consideration of consolidating J. M. Bevins Elementary School.  

Before a moment of silence was observed, Mrs. Rife asked that 

Jerry Honaker, who is ill, be remembered. 

Mr. Owens asked Ms. Sydney Stiltner, a GHS student, to lead the 

Pledge of Allegiance. 
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Mr. Owens welcomed and thanked everyone for coming to the 

meeting.  He addressed rules for the public hearing, noting anyone 

who wanted to speak should have signed in at the front and those who 

did not sign but wish to speak could add their name.  Each speaker will 

have three minutes.  Mr. Owens specified that we expect civility, 

courtesy and respect from the speaker as well as the audience.  

Speakers were as follows: 

Ms. Kelly Matney 

Mr. Jeff Endicott 

Mr. Guy Dillow 

Ms. Carol Keen 

Mr. Bernard McClanahan 

Mr. Anthony Skeens 

Mrs. Angie McClanahan 

Ms. Amanda Johnson 

Ms. Rebecca McCoy 

Ms. Kristen Turton 

Ms. Linda Owens 

Upon motion by Mr. Harrison  and seconded by Mr. Prater, the 

Public Hearing was adjourned at 5:53 p.m. 

Motion Passed 

 



3 

 

 

Scotty Owens    
     Chairman of Board 
 

      May 10, 2018    

      Date 
ATTEST: 

Carolyn J. Dillow   
Clerk of the Board 
 

May 10, 2018    
Date 

 


